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If the Church Were 
Christian

Rediscovering the Values of Jesus

by  
Philip Gulley 

Chapter 1:  
Jesus Would Be a Model for living rather  

than an oBJeCt of Worship 

1.  It is not unusual for religions to deify (to make a god of 
or take as an object of worship) religious leaders, proph-
ets, or founders. Why do you suppose religions do that? 
What practical purpose does that serve? How might it be 
unhelpful? 
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2.  How central is the moral perfection of Jesus to your 
faith? Why is that important or unimportant to you? 

3.  How would you live differently if Jesus were a model of 
living, not an object of worship? 

Chapter 2:  
affirMing our potential Would Be More iMportant 

than CondeMning our Brokenness 

1.  Can you remember the first time a religious leader or 
parent said you were a sinner? Did you believe him or 
her? What effect has that had on your relationship with 
God? With others? 

2.  While I speak of the negative effects of guilt, is there 
such a thing as “good” guilt? 

3.  What does it mean to be created in the image of God? 

Chapter 3:  
reConCiliation Would Be valued over JudgMent 

1.  This chapter begins with a memory of the rite of confes-
sion. Do you think such a rite could be helpful in your 
spiritual journey? Why or why not? 

2.  Are you estranged from someone you were once close 
to? What would need to happen for reconciliation to 
occur? 
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3.  Do you think it might be helpful for the church to have a 
rite of divorce as described in this chapter? Why or why 
not? 

Chapter 4:  
graCious Behavior Would Be More iMportant  

than right Belief 

1.  If being Christian means believing the right things about 
Jesus, who decides what those right things are? 

2.  Would a gracious atheist be welcomed in your church? 

3.  What is the correlation between playfulness and rigid 
religion? 

Chapter 5:  
inviting Questions Would Be valued More  

than supplying ansWers 

1.  If you could ask any question of the church, what would 
it be? How does it feel to ask that question? 

2.  Could your search for truth ever lead you away from the 
church? 

3.  Describe a church that values questions as much as it 
values answers. 
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Chapter 6:  
enCouraging personal exploration Would Be  

More iMportant than CoMMunal reforM 

1.  If you belong to a church, are you expected to believe 
certain things? Are there patterns of behavior you are 
expected to follow to be accepted? How did these expec-
tations arise? Who decided and enforced them? 

2.  Have you ever felt shunned? Have you ever shunned? 

3.  What would a church look like that valued personal 
exploration over communal uniformity? 

Chapter 7:  
Meeting needs Would Be More iMportant  

than Maintaining institutions 

1.  Do you agree with Will Campbell, that “all institutions, 
every last single one of them, are evil; self-serving, self-
preserving, self-loving, and very early in the life of any 
institution it will exist for its own self ”? 

2.  Can you think of an institution that has remained true to 
the vision that gave it birth? 

3.  Does working with others in the church to meet human 
need restore your love for the Christian community? 
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Chapter 8:  
peaCe Would Be More iMportant than poWer 

1.  Can you explain the difference between authority and 
authoritarianism? Why does the first often lead to the 
second? 

2.  If, as some claim, America is a Christian nation, does 
that justify Christian participation in war? 

3.  Do you believe the church is attractive to persons seek-
ing power and control? If so, why is that? 

Chapter 9:  
it Would Care More aBout love and less aBout sex 

1.  Do you believe the church, generally speaking, has a 
healthy understanding of human sexuality? 

2.  Has the church’s understanding of sexuality caused it to 
be less gracious to people who don’t meet the church’s 
expectations? 

3.  What do you believe should be the standards for Chris-
tian marriage? 

Chapter 10:  
this life Would Be More iMportant  

than the afterlife 

1.  Is the church’s historic emphasis on the afterlife a proper 
concern for the church? 
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2.  How would the church be different if its primary con-
cern were proper stewardship of this life and world? 

3.  Can you think of your own “Ben and Dorotha,” persons 
who seemed to have a deep sense of community and  
caring? 

a ConCluding Question 

1. I have emphasized ten aspects of the church I believe 
should change if the church were to take seriously the 
ethic of Jesus. Can you think of any others? 


